
 

 

TOWN OF TUXEDO 
NOTICE OF HEARING 

INTRODUCTORY LOCAL LAW 
 
 PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given that there has been introduced before the Town 

Board of the Town of Tuxedo, New York, on September 11, 20223, a local law entitled, “Real 

Property Tax Exemption For Volunteer Firefighters  And Volunteer Ambulance Service 

Workers” would grant a partial real property tax exemption for the primary residence owned 

and occupied by an enrolled member of an incorporated volunteer fire company, fire 

department, or ambulance service so long as the property owner has been such a member for a 

minimum of two years. The exemption is granted for the life of an enrolled member who has 

accrued more than 20 years of active service.  The proposed law extends the exemption to the 

un-remarried spouse of a deceased member of a volunteer fire company or ambulance 

company having at least 20 years of active service is allowed, with an additional local option 

to extend the exemption to the un-remarried spouse of a member of a volunteer fire company 

or volunteer ambulance service killed in the line of duty.  

A complete copy of the Introductory Local Law is available for inspection at the 

Clerk's Office. NOW, THEREFORE, pursuant to Section 20 of the Municipal Home Rule Law, 

the Town Board of the Town of Tuxedo, New York, will hold a public hearing on the aforesaid 

Local Law at the Town of Tuxedo Town Hall, New York, on October 11, 2023, at 7:30 P.M., 

at which time all persons interested therein shall be heard. 

 The Town of Tuxedo will make every effort to assure that the hearing is accessible to 

persons with disabilities.  Anyone requiring special assistance and/or reasonable 

accommodations should contact the Town Clerk. 

 

Dated: September 13, 2023 
      
 

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD OF THE 
     TOWN OF TUXEDO 
 
       
     Marisa Dolbaum, TOWN CLERK 
             
 


